# Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting

# **OCTOBER 21,1996**

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on November 4, 1996.

Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chair

**Kevin Mower** 

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Ronald Grant

Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary

Absent: Judy Biggar, Town Manager (upstairs as she had hurt her knee)

Tim called the Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:00 P.M..

Tim read aloud the minutes of the October 7, 1996 Selectmen's meeting. The Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes, on Ron's motion and Kevin's second.

# **PUBLIC DISCUSSION:**

Mary Asselin questioned her assessment and request for abatement.

# TREASURERS REPORT:

Tim read aloud the Treasurer's Report of October 21.

# **ROADS:**

Tim reported to the Board that the highway crew is finishing maintenance on the plow equipment. The winter sand contract is progressing.

# **REQUEST FOR USE OF TOWN LAND:**

The Conservation Commission is meeting Monday, October 28 and they will report to the Board on their recommendation.

# **RECYCLING UPDATE:**

It had been noted that a couch was mixed with a wood load to be taken to KTI. The Town Manager had looked into the matter and proper direction has been given to the Transfer Station Attendant. The Manager is looking into recycling magazines with newspapers. Three estimates have been received on the cement pad.

#### **G A ORDINANCE:**

The Board unanimously voted and signed the model General Assistance Ordinance from MMA on Kevin's motion and Moe's second

# **SNOWMOBILE SHOP:**

Tim brought up the Planning Board's discussion on the snowmobile shop on the Allen Pond Road. On Moe's motion and William's second the Board voted unanimously to direct the CEO to look into the situation. Selectmen recognized the Planning Board's status as a separate elected Board.

#### **TOWN GARAGE VISIT:**

Selectmen tabled the visit for another time.

# **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

Ron reported that MMA is trying to get candidates to look at changing Maine's tax structure. Ron reported that the Planning Board had given conditional approval on two warehouses. Moe reported that the Solid Waste Committee is meeting Wednesday, October 30.

Sally Ann Hebert reported that the Historical Society has had three meetings and another is scheduled for Thursday, November 7, 6:30 p.m. at the Greene Municipal Office. Arthur Griffiths from Monmouth Museum & Monmouth Historical will be speaking. The group is still in the organizational stages and everyone is welcome to attend.

# **CEO COMPLAINTS:**

Tim reported the following:

- 1) Marin in the process of cleaning the lot up.
- 2) Teacutter Dave Leeman is still proceeding.

# ASSESSING QUESTIONS:

Maine Poly's Personal Property is settled. Abatement is in the folder for signing. The Board will be going over the abatements and assessing matters that had been reviewed by the Assessor's agent on October 16.

Kevin reported MDOT is replacing the guardrails along the lake on Sawyer Road.

Ron reported there will be a meeting Thursday, October 24 at the Lewiston Council Chambers regarding the Stetson Bridge replacement.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants while Tim read aloud the announcements.

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Kevin's second to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M..

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary

Accepted and Approved

Chair, Board of Selectmen